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August 21, 2020

Dear PS 205 Families,

[ hope you and your children are doing well and enjoying the beautiful
summer days. At this time I would like to let you know what our next steps are
for our return to school. We are waiting for the fall school calendar to let you
know when school will begin. We will continue to update you as new information
becomes available.

For those students who will be in blended learning, cohort A or B, you
should have received an email notification from our parent coordinator, Ms. Lilly
Chu, today. Our school will adhere to the following approved schedule:

Model 1A
Week Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. Fri.
Group D Remote Only
1 Group A Group A Group B Group A Group B
2 Group B Group A Group B Group A Group B

Notes:

Group A = Always Tues & Thurs.
Group B = Always Wed. & Iri
Group A & B = Alternating Mondays
Group D = Remote Learning Only

School Schedule for Students 8:30 — 2:00
Teacher Office Hours 2:00 — 2:20 (phone call or email only)

Teacher Preparation Period 2:20 — 2:50



Students may only come to school on their designated day. If a student
comes to school on an unscheduled day, the child must be picked up and continue
their learning remotely at home. All students should arrive to school wearing
their face masks. If a child does not have a face mask, one will be provided for
them. Temperatures will be taken each morning. Specific arrival and dismissal
information will be forthcoming.

We are still awaiting direction from the NYC DOE regarding students in
remote learning.

In most years, classroom teachers ask families for specific classroom supplies.
This year, all families will be receiving the same supply list. These supplies may
be used for in-person or remote instruction, and you may place the supplies that
fit in a gallon-sized clear Ziploc® bag. Please write your child’s name on the bag
in permanent marker. The supplies will be only for your child and will be
kept in your child’s backpack. If you need assistance in purchasing the school
supplies, please notity our parent coordinator, Ms. Lilly Chu at
Ichu@schools.nyc.gov.

o A backpack and lunchbox

o Face mask (extra face mask in backpack if at all possible)

o One box of # 2 pencils, sharpened and pencil case

o Two glue sticks

o One child-size scissors

o Three composition notebooks (gr. 1-5)

o One pencil sharpener with cover

« One pack of 24 crayons

o One pack of colored pencils

o One pack of washable markers

« Plastic pocket folder

o One headphone set (grades 3-5)

« Personal tissues (small pocket size)

o Dry erase markers

o Dry eraser (or sock)

« Water bottle (with child’s name)

« One extra set of clothes in a plastic sealed/Ziploc® bag (pre-k &
kindergarten, only)

« Tape
e Ruler
o FEraser

Once school has begun, classroom teachers may require additional supplies.



Any supplies left behind in March will be returned to students once we're
back at school.

Please contact Ms. Lilly Chu should you have any questions or concerns.

Looking forward to seeing everyone soon! Be Well!

Sincerely,

KRaren Scott-Piazza
Principal

P.S. Please make sure you have registered for a NYC Schools Account for your
child. Contact Ms. Chu for assistance, Ichu@schools.nyc.gov.



